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                  West Texas


Telecommunications Consortium


Meeting Minutes

October 1, 2014
Call to order:

Meeting was called to order at 9:02 a.m. by Keith Scharnhorst.

Board Members present:

Ronnie Kincaid, Jay Baccus, Doug Bowden, Terry Pittman, Kelly West, Keith Scharnhorst, Jay Waller, Shane Fields via distance learning, Joey Light, Bill Alcorn, Mary Ross, Ronnie Roemisch, Bobby Easterling
WTTC Administrator: Mike Wetsel
Region 14 Representative: Robb McClellan

WTTC Representative: Tommy Bearden

Introduction of Guests:
Guests present:

Kenda Cox, Katrina Bogle, Brock Cartwright, Paul McGuire, Mike Neal, Sharon Jones, Dave Hanes, David Turner, Pam Alvarez, Gary Speegle, Brad Riker, Michele Riker, Susan Walker, Cary Owens
Roll Call for DL Participants:
Nominations Committee:
At the previous board meeting, Donald Hughes nominated Bobby Easterling and Kelly West nominated Ronnie Roemisch.  Both nominees were contacted and asked if they would serve.  Both agreed.  Kyle Dickson also agreed to serve as a Higher Education member.  Joey Light moved to select the nominees and Kelly West seconded.  Motion carried unanimously.
Approval of Minutes:
Kelly West moved to approve, Jay Baccus seconded.  Motion carried unanimously.
Financial Report:

Jay Baccus motioned to approve the Financial Report and Bill Alcorn seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
Technology Round Table Report:

Dave Hanes gave a report on the monthly Technology Round Table meeting.
WAN Update:
Robb McClellan reported to the board that WTTC staff was seeking hybrid solutions to combine fiber with the wireless Conterra network to ensure future bandwidth needs.
Mike Wetsel presented suggestions for an addendum to the WTTC contract pertaining to collaborative purchases.  Board members added suggestions and requested the addendum be sent to legal representatives for further review before adding to contract.
USAC Update:
No news is good news.  
DL Update:
Tommy Bearden reported that 15 of 30 RUS IV grant systems had been installed.  He also reported on dual credit CTE classes to start in the spring from Western Texas College and Ranger College and that he was working on a survey to send to districts to determine the nature of the courses.
Tommy and Mary Ross discussed a grant from the West Texas Workforce that would assist students taking distance learning classes.

Other:
Adjourn:
Next meeting: December 3, 2014
Motion to adjourn was made by Joey Light. Second by Bill Alcorn.  Meeting was adjourned at 9:56 a.m.

